
Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

 

School Photos 

Wednesday 30th September  

Please note that due to Covid-19 no 

sibling photos will be done on this 

date, individual photos only. A day  

will be scheduled for  sibling photos 

at a later date.  

 

Flu Vaccine  

Thursday 5th November  

 

 

October Half-Term  

26th October - 30th October  

 

Christmas  Break  

21st December - 1st January  

 

February Half-Term  

15th February - 19th February  

 

Easter Break  

2nd April - 16th April  

 

May Half-Term  

31st May - 4th June  

 

May Day  

Monday 3rd May  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 7th June  

 

Summer Break  

19th July - 31st August  

 

 

 

 

4th September 2020 

Kingsfield News 
 

Part of the   

Learn Together, Play Together, Succeed, Together  

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

Welcome Back 

 

 

It has been lovely, safely receiving all of the children back to school, after what seems a 

very long time away.  The children have settled in to their new classes nicely and are  

learning the new rules to stay safe in the current climate.  The week has been busy, with 

getting to know the new teaching staff, the class environment, and new friends.  We have 

also reviewed each day and amended procedures to improve the smooth running of the 

day.  Please see below for updates & reminders and many thanks for your co-operation. 

 

Staggered Times 

For families with more than 1 child—arrive at your first arrival slot and then doors will be 

open for the other children to go in to avoid waiting and playground congestion.               

For families with only 1 child, do not arrive early, arrive at the allocated time. 

 

Reminders/updates 

 All children require a named water bottle to be brought daily 

 Do not bring the fabric school bags 

 Home lunches to be brought in disposal bags 

 All children from year 1 upwards will have been issued their first reading book this 

week, these must be returned daily with the Home-School Links book.  Nursery & 

Reception will be receiving their book soon. 

 Previously, we delivered new class Information talks for parents, these will now be 

replaced with a presentation that will be uploaded to the website—we will inform 

you when these are available. 

 As communication with the teacher on arrival and dismissal is now limited, if you 

require a conversation with the teacher please phone school and they will contact 

you at. 

 Homework will be coming soon. 

 Please visit the website for curriculum information 

Change of Nursery Start Times 

As of Monday 7th September Nursery hours will be going back to the normal hours.  

AM  session - 8.45 till 11.45  

PM session - 12.00 till 3.00 

30hours - 8.45 till 3.00 

Nursery Funding Forms  

All Nursery parents will need to come to the school office next week to sign their child’s Parent 

Declaration for Early Education Funding forms. 

All forms need signing no later than Friday 11th September for your child to complete their 

hours with us. 



Office Procedures  

If parents can avoid using the office, we recommend that you do. Alternative contacts are to telephone 

on 01782 973800 (answer phone messages are always picked up) or email admin@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk. 

If visiting the office can not be avoided them a face mask must be worn and only 1 person in at a time.  

Medicines  

If your child requires any medication in school time, this must be initially signed in by an adult at the school 

office.  

Medicines from this point will then be taken to bubble bases and administered by the pupils’ bubble staff. 

From this point on, medicines can be delivered and collected from the pupil’s class entrance.  

Lunchtime Supervisor Vacancy  

We currently have a vacancy for a Lunchtime 

Supervisor.  

If you are interested or know someone who may 

be, then please call into the school office for an 

application pack.  

The position is term time only from 12:00 - 1:00 

each day with an hourly rate of £8.55.  

We look forward to hearing from you!  

Data Collection  

Your child will come home on Monday with a pack         
including; a contact form, a medical form and a free 
school meals letter.  

The contact and medical form need to be completed and 
returned back to school no later than Friday 18th           
September. This is to ensure all of your details that we 
have in school are correct and up to date.  

If your child is already in receipt of free school meals, you 
don’t need to complete and return this form. However if 
you think you are eligible, please return this with other 
completed documents.  

Kool Kids  

If you require your child to attend the before & after school club you MUST book a week in       

advance.  Bookings can be made by letting the staff know on collection, phone call or email to:                                

koolkids@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk.   

When dropping off/collecting from Kool Kids, please ring the bell and staff will bring the children 

out to you.  

PE Arrangements  

PE lessons for all classes will start next week and the arrangement for PE kit has changed. 

All children will  now come to school dressed in their PE kit on the allocated PE day for their class (see below). 

We expect children to wear a PE t-shirt or polo top, school jumper, leggings or joggers and trainers or pumps.  

PE Days 

Little Ladybirds - Friday  

Busy Bees - Wednesday   Clever Caterpillars - Wednesday 

Terrific Tigers - Friday             Charming Cheetahs - Friday  

Learning Lions - Tuesday                    Perfect Panthers - Tuesday  

Super Squirrels - Monday           Wise Owls - Thursday           Fantastic Foxes - Monday  


